#### **HME PAC MEETING Minutes**

# Feb. 1, 2024 7:00pm via Zoom

# Attendees:O

Marcela P(chair), Kirsten R (secretary), Marco M (treasurer), Mrs. Ogilvie (teacher representative), Ladawne, Robyn L, Sarah P (vice chair), Annie T, AJ, Tracy

### Call to order: 7:01

Land acknowledgement: done Motion to approve minutes by Marco and seconded by Jen. All approved.

### School/admin Message:

- Gymsence coming up 13<sup>th</sup> to spring break
- Mr. Sclater has planned return feb. 12
- Ms Wilson 3 more days next week another principal thurs/fri

### **Financial report**

• Marco reported on the bank accounts. Gaming – no change, 2 art performances paid, third performance coming up, then gr.5 leaving

Advisory \$1414 card project, \$765 spent pancake breakfast

#### **DPAC** Report

Jen wasn't able to attend the last meeting last night. School district budget – parents have submitted concerns and now they are reviewing. Family smart presentation on ADHD and emotional support well attended. Next in Feb. Westcoast families, effective parenting strategies; new indigenous advisory committee. Ladawne will sent out information on how to attend.

#### **Fundraising & Events**

- a) February dance: 135 kids, 102 adults, a lot of cotton candy (pre-order ended today), 165 tickets left. Tickets are not being sold at the door. Each ticket includes a raffle ticket for prizes, sponsors include village toy shop, ninja gym, parkside, spakanopoli, gabi and jules, kokomo, monet tyler. Thank you to the dance committee! DJ coming in, decorations, glow materials. Thank you Mrs. Khan for her internal support.
- b) Easter fundraising with Purdy's: class rep feb. 28<sup>th</sup> deadline to order, pick up mar 13<sup>th</sup> prior to spring break
- c) Pub Night not going to be held this year. Venue used last year has closed and no lead volunteer to organize. Notes available from last year organizers for the future.

d) Grade 5 Leaving: committee is sticking to the budget, fundraising to be decided depending on what event planned. Recycling program: return-it depot, use the school phone number, bottles in a clear bag, enter the phone number and print a label, money goes into our account. Bottle drive will be potentially planned. Still thinking on a legacy gift from the grade fives (not financial). Plan is ask parents to contribute \$20 for yearbook cost but otherwise fundraising is planned to cover.

End of year celebration instead of carnival is a possibility. PAC executive is unable to champion this event), Friday June 7 . AJ step forward to volunteer, \$4000 budget, gym is held

# Terry fox on June 14th

Motion to adjourn at 7:45 by Ladawne and Annie. Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting – Feb. 29<sup>th</sup>, 2024 7pm in the school library